
School Food Council  

Meeting minutes 

Tuesday 24/04/2018 at 13.30 

Led by: Mr Goodwin, catering manager 
Mrs Jones, Assistant Headteacher KS1 
 
Attended: 

Year 1: Molly and Dylan 

Year 2: Abdur-Raman and Sophie 

Year 3: Matilda and Will 

Year 4: Karina and Zenna 

Year 5: Harjas and Radost 

Year 6: Nabiha and Freya 

 

 Review of previous meeting minutes 

Last minutes are from meeting in January as we did not have a meeting in 

second half of spring term ( half term too short, only four weeks).  

Changes to yoghurt toppings. Feedback- Abdur Rahman said he doesn’t like the 

strawberry sauce but the other toppings good. Pupils said that the apple 

crumble and yoghurt worked really well.  

Good having variety of hot and cold puddings.   

Sometimes the wet plates are still happening at the end of service, but this is  

Dirty hands- this is much better now that lunchtime supervisors are doing extra 

checks before pupils come into the hall. No incidents of dirty hands this term.  

We are nearly at the end of this round of menu choices. Barbeque chicken is 

popular but the vegetarian chilli ( quorn chilli) not so popular for taco fillings. 

Harjas suggested that could we have something more like a barbeque topping 

for the vegetarian option as this would be good.  

 



Themed lunches  

 World Book Day- The theme day menu was really popular with children – 

just can we make sure that next year if school amends the date of when pupils 

are celebrating in class with World Book Day theme that the catering manager 

is told the date so that we can all work together to build the theme. This year 

Mr Goodwin had not been informed that the teachers had decided to move 

the World Book Day celebrations to the last Friday of half term instead of the 

actual World Book Day. 

 St George’s Day themed lunch yesterday was very popular. Could we please 

think about the sausages used as not as nice as usual for the Lincolnshire 

sausage dish?  

 Food Council then had a look at the proposed summer menu 

 BBQ quorn kebabs ( marinade and serve) 

 Ham and cheese quesadilla 

 Club sandwiches- very popular. Ham and cheese in bread. Dipped in egg 

and fried. 

 Carrot cake with lemon yoghurt topping.  

 Quorn twister wrap ( like a chicken chilli wrap – chicken nuggets with 

lettuce).  

 

 National sandwich week competition to be linked to Sandwiches for 

the Royal Wedding Day Celebration at school.  

To run for yrs 2-6 from 26th April  to 4th May. 

Competition will run like last year- where the winner got to come in to 

make their sandwich with Mr Goodwin ready for it to be served to 

everyone at lunch.  

Entries for the completion will be judged in class. Each class to vote for 

three finalists. Final winner to be decided by Mr Goodwin for the year 

group from the selection chosen by classes.  

 

Winner announced on Friday 11th May.  

 Friday 25th May is now going to be the date for our Royal Wedding Day 

celebrations at MPS!  



We will have an Afternoon tea style as our celebration lunch. Royal Tea 

Party.  

Tables and hall to be decorated. Children will make their selection of 

sandwich before the day so that Mr Goodwin knows how many of each 

filling need to be made and then we will have puddings based on things 

like Victoria sponge fairy cakes. 

There will be five winning sandwiches on offer for the afternoon tea 

style celebration.  

 

 

AOB for the new menu:  

 

Freya asked if we could have cream instead of custard to go with sponge 

puddings as sometimes the custard gets a skin on it by the time you get 

to your seat? Mr Goodwin explained that we have to think about the 

sugar content in cream and that is why we don’t do this, but he will look 

into low sugar cream for the future. Also there is only one pudding 

option a week on the new menu that has custard, so this shouldn’t be 

too much of a problem for this new round of meal choices.  

 

 Plans for Food council trip 

 Original plan was to visit Ryton Organic in Coventry, but the site has now 

been put up for sale.  

 Going to now visit Paget High School to see their orchard and farm. 

 Mrs Jones to liaise with Mr Goodwin to see if we can find an 

afternoon where we would be able to visit this term.  

 

Photos for Food Council display board in hall taken.  

Mrs Jones and Mr Goodwin to meet next week on Tuesday at 1.30pm 

to go through our last three criterion before we achieve Silver Schools 

Award from Food for Life Partnership. 

 

Date for the next meeting is: Tuesday 19th June at 1.30pm 

 


